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 TB INVESTIGATION CONTINUES, TESTING IS NEXT WEEK
(ROANOKE, Va.) – Roanoke City Health District Director Stephanie Harper, MD, announced today that health district staff continues to investigate a confirmed case of active tuberculosis (TB) in a person at William Fleming High School (WFHS). "We have currently identified 150 individuals - students, teachers and staff at the school - that were potentially exposed and will be further evaluated and thus considered for skin testing," said Dr. Harper. "We are focusing this phase of the investigation on those individuals."

On Monday, Dec. 2, WFHS students and staff will receive letters indicating whether or not they will need skin testing. Those individuals needing testing also will receive permission slips which must be returned to the school by Wednesday, Dec. 4 in order for testing to proceed. Health district staff will conduct skin tests for those needing it – provided their permission slips have been returned – on Friday, Dec. 6. The tests will be done at WFHS during school hours and will be free for those tested. The results will be read on Monday, Dec. 9 and the investigation will proceed appropriately thereafter.

Dr. Harper stressed that this investigation is likely to continue for "many weeks, even months."  "We look at many factors, and this is a lengthy and methodical process with no quick result," she said.

Dr. Harper also described the difference between "latent" TB, which indicates an exposure occurred at some time in the past but there are no symptoms and no risk of spreading the illness, and the "active" form of TB, which includes symptoms and a risk of transmitting the illness to other people.

Thus far, only one active case of TB has been confirmed and that person is being treated and is no longer at WFHS. The person will be absent from school until he or she is not infectious. 

 The health district has activated a TB information hotline at 540-759-4652. The line is available from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. every day, including weekends and holidays, through Friday, Dec. 6. The situation will be reevaluated at that time and a decision will be made about keeping it in service beyond that date.

For more information on TB, see www.vdh.virginia.gov/Epidemiology/factsheets/pdf/Tuberculosis.pdf  and www.vdh.virginia.gov/Epidemiology/factsheets/Tuberculosis_Infection.htm. 

 For annual reports and case data for Virginia, see www.vdh.virginia.gov/Epidemiology/DiseasePrevention/Programs/Tuberculosis/index.htm and www.vdh.virginia.gov/Epidemiology/Surveillance/SurveillanceData/.
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